
GUARDIAN ANGELS PARISH 
We welcome you to Guardian Angels Parish! 

PARISH OFFICE 

1310 Westport Road, Kansas City, MO  64111 

816.931.4351 

PARISH STAFF MEMBERS 
 

Fr. Joseph Powers……………………………………………………...Pastor 
Sr. Linda Barringer, MMB ........................................................................... Associate 
Ms. Linda Battle ............................................................................. Business Manager 
Ms. Judy Dugan. ........................................................................... Music Coordinator 
Rev. Bob Hagan, S.J. ................................................................................... Associate 
Mr. Leo Hernandez .........................................................Maintenance Coordinator 
Mrs. Iulia-Anca Istrate ................................... Emergency Assistance Coordinator 
Report Abuse: 
Mary Bultmann (816.361.2666)...………..…….…Diocesan Victim Advocate 
Jenifer Valenti (816.812.2500)….……………………………...Ombudsman 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Saturday________________________________4:00 pm 

Sunday______________________8:30 am and 11:00 am 

Tuesday_________________________________5:30 pm 

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday______________8:15 am 
 

PENANCE 
Saturday afternoon 3:00 to 3:45 pm, and by appointment at the parish 

office. 
 

BAPTISM 
Please contact the parish office after your baby is born, in order to schedule 

the baptismal class and also the date of the baptism. 
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 
Becoming Catholic Please contact the parish office for information on the 

process. 
 

CONFIRMATION, EUCHARIST & RECONCILIATION 
Preparation for sacrament is offered yearly. Please contact the parish office 

for more information. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Registered parishioners contact the Pastoral Administrator at least nine months 

before your intended date. 
 

SICK OR HOSPITALIZED  
Please notify the parish office when sick or admitted to the hospital. 
 

FUNERAL 
Please contact the parish office at the time of death. 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Sessions for children and families are held monthly. Contact the office for 

more information. 
 

OUR LADY OF THE ANGELS CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
4232 Mercier  816.931.1693  website: www.olakc.org   
 

OUR LADY OF GUADALUPE CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
2310 Madison  816.221.2539  website: www.olgkc.org 
 

NEWCOMERS   
Registration forms are available at the entrances to church. Please return to 

the parish office or place in the collection basket. WELCOME! 
 

CAFETERIA AND PARISH HALL RENTAL 
Please contact the parish office for details. 

E-mail  

info@guardianangelskc.org 

PARISH WEBSITE 

 guardianangelskc.org  

  

The Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph is committed to combatting sexual abuse in the Church.  If you are a victim of sexual abuse, or if you observe or suspect sexual 
abuse:    
1.  Call the Missouri Child Abuse Hotline at 1.800.392.3738 (if the victim is currently under the age of 18), and 
2.  Contact your local law enforcement agency or call 911, and 
3.  After reporting to these civil and law enforcement authorities, report suspected sexual abuse of a minor or vulnerable adult to the Diocesan Ombudsman, Jenifer      
Valenti, at 816.812.2500 or JeniferValenti@att.net, if the abuse involves a priest, deacon, employee or volunteer of the Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph. 
 

The Diocese has a sincere commitment to providing care and healing resources to victims of sexual abuse and their families. Please contact Kathleen Chastain , Diocesan 
Victim Advocate at 816.392.0011 or victimadvocate@diocesekcsj.org for more information.        
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SCHEDULES & EVENTS 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
SUNDAY, MARCH 6  
9:30 AM                                  PARENT MEETING                                OFFICE  
9:30 AM                                 SACRAMENTAL PREP                          CAFETERIA 
11:00 AM                                  PRESCHOOL                                 CAFETERIA                
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 9           

11:30 AM        STATIONS OF THE CROSS                          CHURCH  
6:30 PM                                   SEARCH COMMITTEE                        CAFETERIA 
7:00 PM                                         RCIA                                           HALL   
THURSDAY, MARCH 10 
11:00 AM                                STUDY OF ST. PAUL                               HALL 
6:30 PM                               WHAT CATHOLICS BELIEVE                          HALL 
SUNDAY, MARCH 13  
11:00 AM                                  PRESCHOOL                                 CAFETERIA                

 PRAY FOR OUR SICK:  
 Please pray for those who are sick  
 or recuperating:  Shirley Andrade,  
Candy Colorado, Sidney Dubbert, 
Cathryn Dugan, Teddy Elmer, Jose 

Padilla Enriques, Joe & Ruby Falk, Pat Garcia, 
Steve Hansen, Sylvia Harral, Marie Hash, 
Antoinette Marie Hernandez, Nick & Rita 
Hernandez, Dolores Kiefer, Major John King,  
Mary Jo Lister, Erma Lopez, Carmen Lozada, 
Kathy Luna, Lupe Luna, Paul Montes, Fr. Glenn 
Mueller, Kathy Neal, James Norbury, Carol 
Oropeza, Louis Pacheco, Celia Padilla, Rose & Joe 
Padilla, Pete Pierron, George Reutter, Jim Reyes, 
Theo Stephen Ridenour, Jessie Ruiz, Lois Ruocco, 
Betty & Tom Ryan, Jim Scanlon, Pat Sullivant, 
Beverly & Bob Tumberger, La Vera Young, and 
for all of the sick & infirmed.   

MASS INTENTIONS 
Saturday, March 5 

4:00 pm  Tom Corneal          

Sunday, March 6 

8:30 am          Parishioners & Benefactors   
11:00 am                     Teresa Bernal   
Tuesday, March 8  
5:30 pm   Luz Nava 
Wednesday, March 9   

8:15 am           Martha O’Donnell    
Thursday, March 10 

8:15 am             For the sick of the Parish  
Friday, March 11 

8:15 am    For our Food Pantry  
   guests & their needs                    
Saturday, March 12 

4:00 pm  Mary Reutter          

Sunday, March 13 

8:30 am           Ramona Aquino   
11:00 am                   Parishioners & Benefactors 

PARISH OFFICE 
 

1310 Westport Road 

Kansas City, MO  64111 

816.931.4351 

E-mail: info@guardianangelskc.org 
 

PARISH WEBSITE 

 guardianangelskc.org  

 FACEBOOK 
 www.facebook.com/GuardianAngelsKC 

Catholic Annual Appeal Update for Guardian Angels: 
Number of registered households: 515 
Number of households donating: 51 
Amount Pledged: $6,289.00 
The Current Total Campaign Progress is $1,366,258 of $2,000,000 raised. 
Thank you for your consideration. Envelopes are located in the back of Church.  

         2016 Lent Schedule 
            

Stations : Every Wednesday at 11:30 am thru March 16th 
  

Reconciliation Service (Burning of sins):  

Tuesday, March 8 at 6:15 pm  

with an opportunity for a private confession 

Festival Volunteer(s) Needed:  
Cafeteria Organizer (not the kitchen) 

Are you great at motivating people, have a gift for planning & organizing?   
We need YOU! Planning for the 2016 Festival is beginning to ramp up!  

Contact Linda Battle at the Parish Office: 816.931.4351, if interested.  
More information to be announced soon.  

Fr. Ron Rolheiser in KC to Speak: See bulletin boards in church for details 
Friday, March 11th-Bishop Miege High School from 7 pm - 9 pm. 

Topic: The Year of Mercy-struggling to be deeply compassionate persons 
Saturday, March 12th-St. Thomas More Parish from 9 am - 3 pm 

Topic: “Seasons of our Lives” describing three stages of discipleship on our 
journey toward life and toward death 

IN SYMPATHY 

     Please remember in your prayers, Martha “Mickey”  
O’Donnell, mother of Ed O’Donnell, who died on February 24, 
2016. May she enjoy the fullness of God’s life, and may her  
family & friends be comforted at this time.    

Adult Confirmation preparation: 
     Every year the Diocese celebrates the Sacrament of Confirmation with 
adults at the Cathedral sometime in June.   If there are any adults in the 
parish who have not been confirmed and are interested in being confirmed, 
please contact Sr. Linda at the parish office (816-931-4351) or email her 
at: lbarringer@guardianangelskc.org 
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PARISH NEWS & NOTES 

PARISH SUPPORT  
    

   SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 28, 2016 

ENVELOPES……….………….....$  3,298.06 

ELECTRONIC GIVING……….......$   2,627.00 

PLATE….……………...………...$     700.24 

TOTAL………………..….......$ 6,625.30 
 
  

NEXT WEEKEND’S SECOND COLLECTION: 

CATHOLIC RELIEF SERVICES 

 

YOUR DONATION TO CATHOLIC RELIEF SERVICES 

WILL HELP THROUGH PROVIDING HUMANITARIAN 

AID, RESETTLING DISPLACED INDIVIDUALS & 

FAMILIES & ADVOCATING ON BEHALF  

OF VICTIMS.  

  

 THANK YOU FOR ALL OF YOUR 
GENEROUS DONATIONS! 

 

AND, THANK YOU FOR INCLUDING YOUR NAME & 

ENVELOPE NUMBER ON YOUR CONTRIBUTION ENVELOPES. 

Readings for the Week of March 6, 2016 

Sunday:  Jos 5:9a, 10-12/Ps 34:2-7/ 
  2 Cor 5:17-21/Lk 15:1-3,  
  11-32 
Monday:  Is 65:17-21/Ps 30:2, 4-6, 11-
  13/Jn 4:43-54 
Tuesday:  Ez 47:1-9, 12/Ps 46:2-3, 5-6, 
  8-9/Jn 5:1-16 
Wednesday:  Is 49:8-15/Ps 145:8-9, 13-
  14, 17-18/Jn 5:17-30 
Thursday:  Ex 32:7-14/Ps 106:19-23/ 
  Jn 5:31-47 
Friday:   Wis 2:1a, 12-22/Ps 34:17-
  21, 23/Jn 7:1-2, 10, 25-30 
Saturday:  Jer 11:18-20/Ps 7:2-3, 9-12/
  Jn 7:40-53 
Next Sunday:  Is 43:16-21/Ps 126:1-6/ 
  Phil 3:8-14/Jn 8:1-11 
©Liturgical Publications Inc.  

Food Pantry Requests 
 
Canned pasta | Boxed Potatoes| 
Canned fruit | Jelly |Spaghetti | 
|Bar soap | Toothpaste | Toilet  

             Paper |  Shampoo | Laundry soap  
 

Please continue to cut out & save  Best Choice 
labels (the UPC/bar codes), “Box Tops for Edu-

cation” & Coke rewards. 

 

Thank you for your generous support! 

10, 000 Acts of Mercy Challenge 
   Remember to share your acts of mercy  from 
the previous week by writing them down on a 
pink slip of paper (located in the pews) & 
place them in the collection basket. Works of 
Mercy cards are by all the entrances.   

Lenten “Shoebox” Project 
This annual Lenten project collects essentials for Shelters caring for women 
& children. Items to include are shampoo, lotion, soap, toothpaste,  
toothbrushes, combs, deodorant, socks, etc. Please put the items in large 
recloseable bags, rather than shoeboxes. Collection boxes are located at 
the Church entrances. Thank you for your generosity to this most worthy 
project.  Questions? Contact Kathy Philpott at 816.350.1921  

Green Team Lenten Reflections     
As part of the church's unified focus on the spiritual and corporal works of 
mercy, the Green Team encourages you to consider how the concept of 
"mercy" relates to God's creation.  During Lent, please visit the bulletin 
board in the vestibule to see ways in which the corporal works of mercy 
play out in caring for the environment.  If you know someone that may 
benefit from a "green tip," feel free to share the following with someone 
in the spirit of loving the Earth: 
 

Sunday, March 6 
Have you recently upgraded any of your technological gadgets?  Do you 
have some old movies you no longer watch?  Kids moved out and left all 
their old games?  Are these items in such a condition that donating isn’t a 
liable option?  Did you know stores like Best Buy, Staples, and Office  
Depot will take back old electronics?  For the more obscure items, MRC  
Recycling (located in Northeast KC) touts that it will recycle anything that 

plugs in! 
 

Sunday, March 13 
Burying perfectly good glass in the landfill wastes all the material,  
energy, and labor that went into making it. And even though curbside  
recycling does not accept glass, it's still easy to recycle your empty glass 
containers and bottles in Kansas City. Local company Ripple Glass has 
over 100 drop-off locations throughout the metro area - including three  
of those distinctive big purple bins within 1 mile of Guardian  
Angels! Visit www.rippleglass.com for their map of locations and more  
fun information. 

A huge THANK YOU to all of you for a great weekend  
retirement celebration. I really enjoyed all the kind words, blessings, cards 
and time and talent sheets, and gifts, flowers and remembrances. Please 
be patient with me in thank you note writing. This could take me quite a 
while. A special thank you to those who planned and carried out the  
decoration of the parish hall and the reception.  The food was awesome. 
It’s been a great 25 years. I’m blessed because I’ve gotten to know so 
many of you and we have accomplished a great many projects as a  
parish, and we’ve grown as a parish community. You will not be forgotten.     
Wishing you each God’s blessing and continued growth. 

                                                                          Gratefully, Margaret  

Bake Sale Benefiting Los Bailadores de Kansas City 
Sunday, March 6th following both Masses in the North Parking Lot at 
Guardian Angels. Proceeds to help purchase new costumes.  




